FOX RUN MAINTENANCE ASSOCIATION
P.O. Box 272, Palm City, Florida 34991
Minutes of meeting on 12 June, 2010

The Board of Directors held an emergency meeting on Saturday, 12 June 2010, the chief purpose of which was to arrange for repairs to the boat ramp gate which was damaged over Memorial Day Weekend.  The meeting came to order at 0905 with Joseph Hornberger, Michael Nielsen, Walter Body and Bruce Kuhlman in attendance. Neil Palmer and Dennis Dodge arrived during the meeting.

Walter observed that this was a maintenance and repair issue, and moved that we use the same contractor who currently tales care of the lock up fenced and gates. Hornberger seconded, and the measure passed unanimously. Michael volunteered to oversee the repairs, which will include “No Trespassing” signs on the gate to facilitate MCSO enforcement should the need arise.  Joseph will contact MCSO and report the suspected vandalism to obtain an incident number should we find out who is responsible.

Walt advised that the price for 15 new keys and 3 new cylinder plugs for the lock up area would be around $300.00, with a possible 4th cylinder plug, no higher than $400.00.  Walter and Michael explained that doing this every few years will maintain security of the lock up while keeping the cost to users down.  They envision a system whereby current lock up key holders will need to turn in their old keys to get a new one. We’ll hang on to the old keys and plugs, and put them into a periodic rotation. Joseph motioned that this project be allocated a budget not to exceed $400.00, Michael seconded, and the measure passed unanimously.

Several board members feel that this incident might have been vandalism and not a simple accident, and are concerned that there continue to be burglaries in our area (the last being Monday, May 31st in Knollwood), it might be prudent to look into a Neighborhood Watch Program.  Joseph will contact Ms. Parisi, neighborhood watch POC for the MCSO and invite her to the next meeting.  

Dennis gave us an update on the continuing odyssey  concerning the boat ramp/sea wall permitting.  The wall permit is finalized.  The final paperwork for the ramp permit is with lour engineer, who is delivering it on Monday to the county, where quick approval is anticipated.  The contractor is ready to begin completion on the wall, and we could see this thing finished in the coming week.  Again, hats off to Dennis for his perseverance. 

There being no further pressing business for the board to consider, the next meeting was tentatively scheduled for Saturday, 10 July 2010 at 0900, place TBD.  If you have a suggestion for a meeting location, please let us know.  The meeting was adjourned at 0942.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Hornberger

President, FRHOA

